
IN TIMES SUCH AS THESE

“I wish it need not have happened in my time,” said Frodo.“So do I,” said Gandalf, “and so do all who live to see such times. But

that is not for them to decide. All we have to decide is what to do with the time that is given us."

J.R.R. Tolkien, The Fellowship of the Ring

 

Greetings Beloveds,

Just the other day I was reminded of this oft-quoted dialogue from the fantasy book series, The Lord of the Rings,

written by J.R.R. Tolkien. This quote comes from a conversation between two characters as they discuss the very

difficult and unfortunate series of events that they have experienced in their travels together. They are sitting in a

very dark cave and the situation they have found themselves in seems bleak. The trials ahead of them on their

journey truly look insurmountable, and Frodo is confiding in Gandalf that he feels as if all hope is lost.

 

In Gandalf’s response we hear the lament of Frodo being held tenderly and validated. Yet, Gandalf does not stop

there but rather tries to turn his friend’s perspective towards a sense of hope and empowerment. It is as if we hear

the author asking us as readers, “What will you do with the time given you?”   This dialogue between to fictional

characters hits close to home given our current situation.

by Pastor Derek Rosenstiel
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"IN WHAT WAYS SHALL WE RESPOND TO THIS CRISIS 

AS PEOPLE AND AS COMMUNITIES OF FAITH?"

We find ourselves in a situation we wish would “not have happened in our time.”  I do not know about you, but the

weight of the reality we are in right now is almost too much to bear. In times such as these the grief, trauma, and loss

that people are experiencing is wreaking havoc on our relationships and our lives. Fear, anxiety, and stress can

overwhelm a person at any given moment. A lot is out of our control, and we feel helpless.

 

Yet, if we think about it, much of what happens to us in life is out of our control. At any given moment, tragedy can

befall us in life. We could have never expected such widespread and life-encompassing hardship. It is right and good

for us to grieve in this time and to share our burdens with one another. Yet, it is also good for us to encourage one

another and to help each other to do the best we can in the time we find ourselves in. 

 

God has given to us agency in life, and we have the power to decide how we will respond to what we are going

through. The late Viktor Frankl, an Austrian psychiatrist as well as a Holocaust survivor, wrote “When we are no

longer able to change a situation, we are challenged to change ourselves.” We, as communities of faith, have been

challenged to change in this time in order to protect the health of all. We are also being challenged to change how we

think about being the body of Christ and about how we live out our faith each day.

 

In what ways shall we respond to this crisis as people and as communities of faith? What will we do with the time that

is given to us? Will we close the doors to our buildings and the doors to our hearts of faith as well? Will the bells of our

churches stop ringing on Sunday and the voices of our proclamation fall silent as well? NO, and you have proven this

to be true siblings in Christ! As witnesses to the risen Christ, we are called to proclaim the good news that the powers

of sin, death, and the devil have no power over our lives. You have continued to make Christ’s presence known to one

another and to many others as well. I have witnessed firsthand so many acts of love, compassion, and faithful living in

this time. People are choosing to respond with love and hope and are not allowing fear and hate to control them.

 

There is still hope to be had, and I pray that you may experience this hope in your life. Dear siblings in Christ, be of

good courage and know that God is with you in all this. We have a living God who is active and working to bring

about new life in all times and all places. May you and yours experience new life in this time, and may you give

witness to this new life in the world.

 

God’s grace and peace be with you today and always,

Pastor Derek Rosenstiel

Pastor Derek Rosenstiel
Associate Pastor



AN UPDATE FROM COUNCIL

 

As many of you know, the federal government has allocated more than $350 billion to assist small businesses,

including non-profits such as our congregation, in keeping employees on the payroll and covering critical expenses

through this trying financial time. The CARES Act created the Paycheck Protection Program (PPP), providing

loans/grants through the Small Business Administration with provisions for loan forgiveness of up to 100%,

depending upon how the loan funds are spent. This is unprecedented – a church receiving funds from the SBA! 

 

BACKGROUND: By electronic vote on April 2nd, your church council authorized the Council President to apply

for this forgivable loan/grant. Therefore, on April 3rd, Sue Tigges submitted a Paycheck Protection Program

Application Form to Premier Bank (an SBA-approved bank). April 3rd was the earliest date that companies

(including churches) could apply but from review of their program, time was of the essence as money applied for

was being granted on a first-come, first-served basis. On April 8th, a representative from Premier Bank advised Sue

that the “loan” had to close within 10 days of application. On April 10th, Sue Tigges (as Pres) and Adam Eikamp (as

V-P) signed the necessary paperwork at Premier Bank. On April 13th, the sum of $91,500.00 was deposited into

HTLC’s designated checking account. 

 

USE OF FUNDS: These funds are only to be used for payroll costs and utilities for a two-month period. We are

tracking this and in June, I will be applying for forgiveness. Loan forgiveness will be proportionally reduced if we

decrease our full- time employee headcount OR decrease salaries and wages by more than 25%. So at this time, we

do not know what amount, if any, will need to be refunded. In the end though, this has protected our church and

Noah’s Ark staff at the present time. 

 

PLEASE remember that the financial strain that we may feel isn’t necessarily right now but may occur later in the

year. We still need your financial support now more than ever. We now have necessary expenses that are not in

our budget for computer, internet and live streaming capabilities, all of which we initially thought was for a future

purchase and have instead found is an immediate need. So please, keep Holy Trinity in your prayers. 

 

PLEASE consider signing up for automatic giving (check out our website at www.htldbq.com for more

information). It is a great way for you and your family to make the personal commitment that your gift is a

priority and constant focus. 

 

In conclusion, I want you to know that I really miss seeing my church family and especially miss worshiping in our

church space but also know that we are lucky to have pastors (and office staff) that have taken us to the next level of

virtual prayer! Prayers to you all, for health, patience, and understanding in this time of need!

by Sue Tigges, Council President

http://www.htldbq.com/


A WORD FROM STEWARDSHIP

 

Easter blessings everyone! Although we are in the season of celebrating Christ is Risen, it’s truly a challenging time

for us all. Whether you’re one of the essential workers still employed, adjusting to assisting your children as they

learn online or have health challenges that prevent you from leaving home, please know that the leaders of HTLC

are in daily prayer for your health and well-being. Despite the distance required, we’re together in spirit, as

Christians have done for thousands of years.

 

Thanks to the many of you that have continued with your regular offerings along with additional gifts, our cash

flow remains sufficient for expenses. We’re so grateful checks continue to be received and others are now using the

eGiving options shared in the April 2020 Tidings. If you haven’t checked out that option, you can find more details

for giving on our website. This continued generosity has allowed many vital ministries to continue providing

comfort, food and financial support to our members and neighbors in need.

 

There are countless ways to respond in a crisis and I’m so proud the members of HTLC have chosen to see this

challenging season as an opportunity to find new ways to share God’s love. Some have shared monetary gifts,

donated to the Little Food Pantry and Blessing Cabinet, sewed masks for the community, supported local

businesses with carry-out or delivery orders, or called friends and family to stay connected and offer

encouragement. We’ve found creative ways to connect for worship, bible studies, devotions, Confirmation and

other learning. These new formats can seem strange but are a great way to continue to feed your soul. If these

formats are easy for you, don’t hesitate to help other members connect if they seem reluctant to join in!

 

Please know if your financial situation has changed and you are in need of assistance instead of providing it as you

did in the past, there is support here for you. As Pastor Josh has mentioned numerous times in the past month,

contact him or Pastor Derek if we can help in any way!

 

I was encouraged by a message from Presiding Bishop Elizabeth Eaton in a recent email message:

  "I have been reflecting on the words of Peter: “Like good stewards of the manifold grace of God, serve one another with

whatever gift each of you has received” (1 Peter 4:10). Now is a time when we need one another. Now is a time to live and act as

faithful people of God. Be of good courage, dear church, and remember that Christ is with us now and always."

 

I hope you take time to find similar encouragement each day, and share some with others as you are able. We’ll get

through this together, with God’s help, and meet again soon!

by Wendy Einsweiler, Stewardship Team Liaison



Join Zoom by computer, tablet, or smartphone.

Go to: https://zoom.us/j/696504258

Meeting ID: 696 504 258
 

OR
 

Dial to listen to the service on your phone 
1-312-626-6799 US (Chicago)

1-929-205-6099 US (New York)

1-346-248-7799 US (Houston)

1-669-900-6833 US (San Jose) 

Meeting ID: 696 504 258

VIRTUAL WORSHIP
A T  H O L Y  T R I N I T Y  L U T H E R A N  C H U R C H

VIRTUAL COMMUNITY
M I N I S T R I E S  A T  H O L Y  T R I N I T Y  L U T H E R A N  C H U R C H
T H E  F O L L O W I N G  L I N K  W I L L  B E  U S E D  F O R  A L L  A C T I V I T I E S  F O R  T H E  C H U R C H .

Join us each Sunday 
at 9:00 am 

as we worship together with 
our Dubuque area ELCA neighbors.

Join Zoom by computer, tablet, or smartphone.

Go to: https://wartburgseminary.zoom.us/j/887508411

Meeting ID: 887 508 411

 

OR

 

Dial to listen to the service on your phone 

1-312-626-6799 US (Chicago)

1-929-205-6099 US (New York)

1-346-248-7799 US (Houston)

1-669-900-6833 US (San Jose) 

Meeting ID: 887 508 411

Join us each Wednesday 
at 5:30 pm 

Join Zoom by computer, tablet, or smartphone.

Go to: https://zoom.us/j/696504258

Meeting ID: 696 504 258

 

OR

 

Dial to listen to the service on your phone 

1-312-626-6799 US (Chicago)

1-929-205-6099 US (New York)

1-346-248-7799 US (Houston)

1-669-900-6833 US (San Jose) 

Meeting ID: 696 504 258

A small group ministry for fellowship
and exploring our faith.

Each Monday at 7:30 pm
via ZOOM

THE WELL

 

Each Tuesday at 8:00 am
via ZOOM

TAIZE MORNING PRAYER WITH
PASTOR JOSH

 

Each Friday at 6:00 am 
via ZOOM

MEN'S BIBLE STUDY

 

If you are not able to join us, do not worry.
 We upload our worship services to our Facebook page for viewing at a later time. 

Join us in these ministries
via ZOOM

https://zoom.us/j/696504258
https://wartburgseminary.zoom.us/j/887508411
https://zoom.us/j/696504258
https://www.facebook.com/HTLCDBQ/


Sunday, July 5th - Saturday, July 11th 2020
Open to Middle School & High School Students
Cost: $250.00 
Register with Sara McCaw by May 3rd
 
Rock Island is a small island, (6 miles in circumference) off of the tip of the Door County Peninsula in
Wisconsin. The island is a Wisconsin State Park with primitive camping sites, but close to emergency
services on nearby Washington Island.
 
We will camp in tents in the woods and cook our own meals. There is drinkable running water, picnic
tables, latrines, and several large buildings for shelter.
 
Activities include: hiking, swimming at the beach, lighthouse tour, ranger programs, field games, outdoor
cooking, bible study, ferry rides.
 

ROCK ISLAND CAMPING TRIP

YOUTH & FAMILY MINISTRIES
Bringing  generations together to share faith, service, and fellowship.

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL
WILDERNESS ESCAPE
Experience the adventures of Moses and the Israelites
as God rescues them from slavery and guides them
through the wilderness.
 
Sunday, August 2nd - Thursday, August 6th
5:00 pm Supper
5:30 pm - 8:30 pm Program
 
Sunday, August 9th 
11:00 am
Worship Celebration 
 
Camp out with Moses and the Israelites!
Visit Moses and learn the Exodus story. 
Gather in tribes to engage the story.
Visit an Israelite Camp and learn desert survival skills.
Music, stories & games.

 

Because of the uncertainty of the COVID-19 these events may change. 
Please check our website at htlcdbq.com, our Facebook page or subscribe to our e-news for updates

Contact Sara McCaw with questions at
sara.mccaw@gmail.com

 

Now open to High School!



SUNDAY SCHOOL
FOR ELEMENTARY AGE STUDENTS
Since we are not able to meet in person, take home
packets are available for families to do together.  The last
unit for the Sunday School year is “Lydia.”  These packets
are available now.  
 
Contact Sara McCaw at sara.mccaw@gmail.com,  if you
would like to have a packet delivered.
 
New for this summer will be monthly take home packets.
 

BIBLE EXPLORERS

Wednesday Nights
6:30 pm - 7:30 pm Class
via Zoom

 
Schedule
May 6      Session #25:  Spread the Gospel
May 13    Session #26:  New Creation
May 20   Giant Quiz Show Review

A Class for 5th and 6th Grade Students!

FIRST COMMUNION CLASS
Thursday, May 21 & Thursday May 28th
6:00 pm - 7:30 pm
via Zoom
 
We have rescheduled first communion class as an online
version.  Elementary students and their parents are invited
to join the classes. 
 
Students will assist in worship and celebrate their First
Communion on Sunday, June 7 at the 11:00 am worship
service.  Please contact Sara at  sara.mccaw@gmail.com to
register for the class.
 

MIDDLE
SCHOOL

Sunday, June 14th - Friday, June 19th, 2020
Camp EWALU, Strawberry Point, IA
Cost: $359.00 

with early bird (Must register by April 20th) and 
$100.00 HTLC scholarship.

 
Middle School Students, especially 6th graders who
have attended Bible Explorers Class and intend to
register for Confirmation Class next year, are highly
encouraged to attend Confirmation Camp.
 
Activities include overnight canoe trip, swimming,
hiking, crafts, field games, campfires, high ropes
course, cabin group Bible study, church group time,
field trip.
 
Register online at http://ewalu.org/

CONFIRMATION CAMP 7TH AND 8TH GRADE
CONFIRMATION CLASS

Thursday Nights
6:30 pm - 8:00 pm 
Via Zoom
 
During this time of sheltering in place, we have
Zoom classes on Thursday evening.  If you are
interested in tuning into the class, contact Sara,
sara.mccaw@gmail.com for the link.
 
Pr. Josh will be making appointments to have virtual
visits with 8th graders and families.

 
Schedule
May 7    Giant Quiz Show Review and Awards
May 14  8th Grade Faith Statement Writing Session
 

http://ewalu.org/
http://ewalu.org/


AFFIRMATION OF BAPTISM CELEBRATION FOR  
8TH GRADE STUDENTS
The Affirmation of Baptism Celebration for 8th grade students has been moved to October 25th. 
 
We were concerned that families would be unable to join the celebration in June, due to sheltering in place
restrictions, so we thought this would be the best option.
 

Schedule
Saturday, October 24, 10:00 am —Worship Practice / Pictures
Saturday, October 24, noon—Banquet for students and families
Sunday, October 25 - Affirmation of Baptism (service time to be announced)
 

HIGH
SCHOOL

Unfortunately, because of the COVID19 emergency, the High School Youth California Mission Trip has been
canceled.  The church and agencies that were to host us do not want high school students to come this summer
for safety reasons. We raised around $8000 for our trip, and we thank the congregation for their generosity. 
The funds will be used to help our youth go to the ELCA National Youth Gathering in 2021.

CALIFORNIA MISSION TRIP

Sunday Nights
4:00 pm - 6:00 pm
Via Zoom
 
High School Students are invited to join together through Zoom on Sunday evenings from 4:00 to 6:00 pm.  We
share highs and lows of the week, play a game, and engage in Bible study.  If you are interested in joining us,
contact Sara, sara.mccaw@gmail.com,  for the link.

HIGH SCHOOL FELLOWSHIP

We have four Holy Trinity Lutheran Church students graduating from high school this year.  Because of the
cancellation of the current semester of the school year and of school related activities, our graduates will not be
able to celebrate with the usual ceremony.  
 
I am asking our HTLC family to help them celebrate in a different way.  Please take time to send a graduation
card to each of our students.  I am hoping that we can let them know that we are proud of their
accomplishments with this gesture of support.
 

Clara Droessler – graduating from Cuba City, 3050 Valley View Road, DBQ 52001

Avery Fair – graduating from Dubuque Senior, 1112 Hunters Ridge, DBQ 52003

Tyler Prehm – graduating from Hempstead, 8505 Southern Hills Court, DBQ 52003

Shelby Wissing – graduating from Southwest Wisconsin, 1328 Birchwood Lane, Hazel Green, WI  53811

HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES



MAY SPECIAL APPEAL

The mission of the Dubuque Food Pantry is to make food available to needy people in the Tri-State Area. Clients
are referred to the Pantry by churches and religious organizations, public and private service agencies, and by
members of the Board of Directors. The client then receives food and various other items at the Food Pantry,
located at 1598 Jackson Street. The food pantry is open MWF afternoons and Tuesday mornings. 
 
The monthly food distributions that we host and participate in are another way we help feed the needy in our
community.  This helps for only a short time each month.
 
During the current Covid-19 pandemic many families are struggling to have enough food, especially with no
classes or breakfasts/lunches at their schools. The food pantry is overrun and even with additional funds from
emergency sources can’t supply all who are in need. They were unable to have one of their major food drives,
Scouting for Food, because of the need for social distancing. 
 
The best way to help the food pantry is by financial gifts as the food pantry can purchase needed items cheaper
than most of us can. Use the yellow special appeal May envelope for this purpose. For those who have gardens, the
food pantry can always use fresh produce in season.

by Paul Dettmann for the Stewardship Team

MINISTRIES

The Little Food Pantry and Blessing Cabinet 
is still open and available to our community. This is a
vital ministry, especially now. 
 
If you wish to make a food contribution,  please place
your donation inside the front entry of the church. 
 
If you are making a large contribution, please call Pastor
Derek. He will bring it inside the church building to add
to our stores of food.
 

Prayer Chain
 
If you, or someone you know needs prayers during this
time, you can send the names to Pastor Josh or Pastor
Derek. We have a group of people who who pray for our
community every day and the names they receive are held
in confidence.
 



RUMMAGE SALE
NEW DATE!

 
We rescheduled the rummage sale!

June 8-12, 2020
 

Please continue to gather your unused and unwanted items 
(in good and working condition).  

Sheltering-in-place is a great time to clean out those closets!
We will announce when you can bring items to the church. 

As of now, the church is still closed until further notice.

Furniture
Kitchen ware
Linens
Clothing
Shoes
Seasonal (no Christmas trees)
Tools
Garden/garage items
Toys & Games
Home decor
Books
Small Appliances
DVD's
CD's
Bath accessories
Collectibles
Lamps
Jewelry
ONLY digital, cable-ready flat screen TV’s and computer
monitors

Please make sure all items are in good condition  are in working order
and have all parts available. 
 
Please fasten cords so they are not misplaced.
 

PLEASE DONATE

Because of the uncertainty of the COVID-19 this event may change.
Please check our website at htlcdbq.com, our Facebook page or subscribe to our e-news for updates

Computers, CPU's
Tube type monitors
Used cell phones
Analog phones
Outdated car or booster seats
Artificial Christmas trees (any
size)
Large exercise equipment
Used cosmetics or lotions
Rear projection or tube TV's
Broken/non-working items

WE CAN NOT ACCEPT

JUNE 8-12, 2020

DETAILS
COMING SOON!



FROM THE OFFICE

June 20th
 
 

DEADLINE TO SUBMIT 
ARTICLE FOR TIDINGS

If you would like a pastoral visit by phone during this
time of social distancing, please contact one of our
pastors.
 
Pastor Josh Martyn (563) 613-4337 or
htlcdbqpastor@gmail.com
 
Associate Pastor Derek Rosenstiel (608) 556-0206 or
associatepastorderek@gmail.com

PASTORAL VISITS
Council Minutes can be found on our website at:
Connect/Sign-up Sheets & Reports
 

 

COUNCIL MINUTES

Our monthly electronic newsletter and weekly e-news.
By getting our newsletter electronically, you save the
church money and you get the news faster.
 
To sign up now, click the link below or go to go our
website at htlcdbq.com/connect/sign-up sheets and
reports.
 

Sign Me Up!
 
 
 

PLEASE SIGN UP FOR.... .

The church council has decided to continue to keep Holy
Trinity closed to all members and visitors until further
notice. Please continue to stay home and stay safe.

CHURCH CLOSURE UPDATE

Give a fast, one-time donation.
Schedule and manage recurring donations. 
Give while at church, home or anywhere!

Electronic giving is a safe, convenient, and easy solution to
support our ministry. It takes just a few minutes to get
started, and your regular donations will help sustain us
throughout the year.
 

 
If you would like to give electronically, visit our website at
http://www.htlcdbq.com/give-1.html
 
We appreciate your generosity!
 
COMING SOON!
Text to Give - Simply send a text to give to our mission.
Give by Debit or Credit Card!

ONLINE GIVING
The installation of our server has been a success!
A special "Thank you" to Darrell Kalmes who did an
amazing job organizing and facilitating this monumental
task. He enlisted the help of Dale Bejerning and between
the two of them the transition is going smoothly.
 
The staff is very grateful for Darrell's knowledge and
dedicated work to upgrade the office, computers and how
we work.

THANK YOU!

http://www.htlcdbq.com/sign-up-sheets-and-reports.html
http://www.htlcdbq.com/links.html
http://www.htlcdbq.com/give-1.html


[John 10:1-10
Jesus said:] 1“Very truly, I tell you, anyone who does not enter the sheepfold by

the gate but climbs in by another way is a thief and a bandit. 2The one who

enters by the gate is the shepherd of the sheep. 3The gatekeeper opens the gate

for him, and the sheep hear his voice. He calls his own sheep by name and

leads them out. 4When he has brought out all his own, he goes ahead of them,

and the sheep follow him because they know his voice. 5They will not follow a

stranger, but they will run from him because they do not know the voice of

strangers.” 6Jesus used this figure of speech with them, but they did not

understand what he was saying to them.  7So again Jesus said to them, “Very

truly, I tell you, I am the gate for the sheep. 8All who came before me are

thieves and bandits; but the sheep did not listen to them. 9I am the gate.

Whoever enters by me will be saved, and will come in and go out and find

pasture. 10The thief comes only to steal and kill and destroy. I came that they

may have life, and have it abundantly.”

 



BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES
 
 

CELEBRATIONS

05/01 Jonathan Brown
05/01 Shannon Droessler
05/01 William Harry
05/02 Joshua Nilmeier
05/02 Carly Stork
05/03 Sydney Block
05/03 Andrew Faubel
05/03 Nancy Neumeister
05/04 Miriam Hoffman
05/04 William Neumeister
05/05 Angie Nilmeier
05/05 Krista Stork
05/06 George Miner
05/06 Marilyn Herold
05/07 Saige Paulson
05/07 Isabel Faubel
05/08 Justin Powers
05/08 Ron Hunt
05/08 Bob Schnoor
05/08 Kayla McLaughlin
05/08 Johnny Dohner
05/08 Elizabeth Hinders
05/08 Michele Faubel
05/09 Kenneth Buesing
05/11 Basant Persaud
05/11 Amy Neiss
05/11 Austin Walen
05/12 Andrea Zozaya
05/12 Lucas Larsen
05/13 Nathan Kelly
05/13 Spencer Rose-Tolstedt
05/14 Kate Schmerbach
05/14 Justine Paradiso
05/14 Otto Reese
05/15 Aidan Obermueller
05/15 Max Moeller
05/16 David Stork
05/16 Katina Busch
05/17 Ashe Lundell

05/18 Mary Strom
05/18 Angie Olson
05/19 C.J. Tiernan
05/19 Debra Stork
05/19 Kevin Buesing
05/19 Logan Jasper
05/20 Benjamin Gessner
05/22 Soren Obermueller
05/22 Joan Schmerbach
05/22 Caleb Lee
05/22 Walker Lundell
05/23 Gretchen Fuerste
05/23 Wendy Biedermann
05/23 William Hinders
05/23 Quinn DiBlasi
05/24 Mark Phalen
05/24 Jim Patrum Jr.
05/24 Kate Stierman
05/25 Olivia Harmon
05/25 Steve Hampton
05/25 Tami Ernster
05/26 Randy Glass
05/26 Daniel Gessner
05/26 Laurelyn Vanderlinde
05/26 Nick Patrum
05/26 Rosanne Dryer
05/26 Marsha Britton
05/27 Leah Norton
05/27 Jordan Albertsen
05/27 Sara Speckhard
05/28 Maren Phalen
05/28 Jonah Lohrmann
05/28 Dorothy Fritz
05/29 Samuel Goldsmith
05/30 Bonnie Mihm
05/30 Sophie Kelly
05/31 Kenley Finke
05/31 Robert Smart
05/31 Bob Johnsen

05/04 James & Carol Wissing, 24 years

05/05 Eugene & Jeanette Fredrick, 68 years

05/08 John & Shirley Metz, 38 years

05/11 Dean & Susan Fair, 24 years

05/12 Daniel & Connie Harry, 47 years

05/15 Scott & Beth Kilgore, 16 years

05/15 Marian Walker & Gary Conlon, 9 years

05/16 Jack & Sharlene Waskow, 61 years

05/19 Matt & Karlene Galusha, 8 years

05/27 Craig & Char Homan, 42 years

05/28 Burt & Pamela Goffinet, 40 years

05/30 Mark Liaboe & Gretchen Fuerste, 39 years
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HOLY TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH
1755 Delhi Street
Dubuque, Iowa 52001
563-582-3228
holytrinluth@gmail.com
Website: htlcdbq.com

THE OFFICE

STAFF

563-613-4337

htlcdbqpastor@gmail.com

REV. JOSHUA MARTYN
PASTOR

563-582-3228
associatepastorderek@gmail.com

REV. DEREK ROSENSTIEL
ASSOCIATE PASTOR

563-451-6874
sara.mccaw@gmail.com

SARA MCCAW
FAMILY MINISTER

563-663-4340

DAN WILD
STEPHEN MINISTRY LEADER

563-582-3228
cbarland@dbq.edu 

DR. CHARLES BARLAND
MUSIC DIRECTOR

563-582-3228
holytrinluth@gmail.com

LORICE AMLIN
OFFICE MANAGER

563-582-3228
htlchurchfinance@gmail.com

CATHY NOLAN
FINANCIAL SECRETARY

563-582-3228
htlchurchfinance@gmail.com

LISA BORCHERT
ACCOUNTS PAYABLE

563-582-3228
dbqweddingmusic@yahoo.com 

JILL KLINEBRIEL
CONTEMPORARY MUSIC LEADER

563-582-3228

AL PINE
MAINTENANCE

563-203-7204
director@NoahsArkDBQ.com

NOAH’S ARK CHILD
DEVELOPMENT CENTER
 
JENIFER MONTGOMERY
DIRECTOR

Sue Tigges, President
Adam Eikamp, Vice-President
Michele Faubel, Secretary
Jonathan Brown, Treasurer
Marlee Tart, Financial Secretary
Gretchen Kueter, Outreach
Tami Ernster, Parish Ed./Family Ministry
Darrell Kalmes, Bldg. & Grounds
Wendy Einsweiler, Stewardship
OPEN, Fellowship
OPEN, Noah’s Ark
Terry Hoefflin, Worship
Lilly Hoefflin, Youth Rep.

CHURCH COUNCIL
 

www.htlcdbq.com

WEBSITE

https://www.facebook.com/HTLCDBQ/

FACEBOOK

http://www.htlcdbq.com/home.html
https://www.facebook.com/HTLCDBQ/


Holy Trinity Lutheran Church

1755 Delhi Street
Dubuque, IA 52001


